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The build process is going great and we are currently in Poland, 
supervising the final stages. We hope to have MV “BLESSED” in the 
water by November and arriving in Florida by the end of December.  
From there, we will get her outfitted and plan to be chartering in the 
Virgin Islands by March or April. Because of our commitment to this 
project, and our current time line, McGregor III will not be available 
for charter during the 2023-24 season.  Many of you have been 
sharing with us that your families are growing and we needed a 
bigger boat!!!  Well, we listened, and we hope that  you will be joining 
us on this stunning new yacht.


For the last 23 years, our charter business has been more than just 
a venture; it has been a labor of love and a way to share our passion 
for the sea with all of you. The joy of seeing our guests revel in the 
beauty of the ocean, the sunsets, and the camaraderie onboard has 
brought immense fulfillment to us.  Our decision to move on to a new 
boat has not been made lightly.  We believe that this shift will allow 
us to offer new experiences, enhanced comfort, and a renewed 
sense of adventure.


BLESSED will have modern amenities, state of the art technology, and 
carefully designed spaces. We are confident that your time onboard 
will be nothing short of extraordinary!  We would like to express our 
deepest gratitude to each and every one of you who has supported 
our charter business throughout the years. Your trust, your smiles, 
and your shared enthusiasm have been the driving force behind our 
success.  We could not have come this far without all of you, and we 
look forward to welcoming you aboard BLESSED as we continue to 
make more memories!


Stay tuned for updates on the new boat’s progress and schedule.  
Thank you for being part of our charter family. Here’s to endings that 
mark new beginnings, and to the waves of change that guide us 
toward exciting horizons,


As mentioned last year, we have been 
involved in the construction of a new 

Sunreef 80’ Power Catamaran!

Launching a new Adventure 

  Captain Tim Miller & Chef Julie Brown
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